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At our women’s bible study there were several ladies who shared about the blessing they received by getting up 
at daybreak and spending time with the Lord.  He brought healing, answered prayers and gave hope!  That’s 
what our God does, doesn’t He?  Joy in the midst of  the storm.  Light at the end of  the tunnel and most 
important, freedom from slavery to sin.  He is the Passover lamb.  He is the perfect sacrifice and went to the 
cross for us.  He rose from the dead and sits at the right hand of  the father interceding for us.  And He loves us 
so much!

He also loves Rosa, mother of  two with a large tumor in her breast who lives by the tracks in a 12 ft x 10 ft 
house.  He loves Margie, single mother of  5 and only 24 years old who just received Jesus in her heart.  He loves 
every little hungry child, no matter how dirty.  Loving others is what we are called to do as Christians.  Thank 
you for partnering with us to be able to love, serve and teach these people how to know God.  You are such a 
blessing to us and the communities where we serve.

Our weekly women’s bible group is steady at about 15 women.  We talked about taking ownership in the 
children’s ministry and starting to serve and grow and four women signed up to help on Sundays!  Another 8 
ladies agreed to plan and organize a three day, Holy Week bible school for the kids 4 to 9 years old.  I will 
provide everything they need and they will learn how to lead!  Capilla Calvario Vista del Valle is now over 2 
years old and it is our prayer is to have the church running with many internal servers, worship team and 
leaders by 2014.  This will be our first start!

The Ninos de Fe Orphanage quarterly trips by North Coast Calvary are filling up weeks before they start!  For 
March, they have Easter crafts and an egg hunt planned for the kids and then we are taking all 28 of  them to 
their first cartoon movie in the theaters with popcorn and the works.  Other orphanage trips are scheduled for 
April and May.

April 6 is our large community outreach with the Movement Church and Life Mission Church.  There will be 
something for every age and activities at our new lot.  There also is a ministry from from another state visiting in 
April and praying about building the foundation and walls to the building.  Please join us in prayer for 
these two important dates. 

The old Dodge van is full every Thursday and Sunday evening bringing the people from Colonia Antorchista to 
our church (a two mile distance).   We have a need for another vehicle and YUGO accepts donated vehicles.  If  
you know of  a van or small bus, please let us know.

I am so happy to be back from vacation and the ministry that I love.  
There is no better place to be than in the heart of  the will of  God.   We 
are so thankful for your prayers and partnership and hope that you are 
able to visit our website (pesina.weebly.com) and get a glimpse of  all 
God is doing, or even better, come visit us!

He is Risen!  Matthew 28:6      

 Cindy and Jose Lu! Pesina           

Prayers Requests:
1.  For God to raise up leaders from 

within the church
2. For the new building which God 

has planned
3. For another vehicle to transport 

people to the church
4. For our staff, Miguel & Marco 

and provision for them
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